
Summary of the Meeting of the Vale Douzaine 

Monday October 22nd 2018 

 

Present:  Miss R.A. Henry – Dean   
 
Douzeniers: Mr T.I. Ashworth, Mr A. Quevatre, Mr R.E. Digard, Mr M.P. Torode, Mr J.H. 

Leale, Mr A. Goubert,  Mr W.J. Le Page, Mr P.F. van der Tang,  Mr S.M. Le 
Maitre and Mr G. Collins 

 
Constables:  Mr R. A. Leale, Mr W.H. Cohu 
 
Deputies:  Mrs M.M. Lowe, Mr M. Fallaize and Mr N. Inder 
 
Parish Secretaries:  Mrs S. Earles, Mrs N. Gill 
  
Apologies: Mr J.C.S.F. Smithies and Mrs P.A. Robinson 
 
A general Question and Answer session was held with the Deputies. 

 
1. Minutes of the Meeting held on September 24th 2018, were approved by the Douzaine. 

 
2. Matters arising – None. 

 
3. 2 Bornements were approved. 

 
4. Parish Elections – To be held at the Vale Douzaine Room on 7th November 2018 at 7-30pm.   

 
5. Impact of Referendum.  No further information has been received in connection with 

procedures for Island Wide Voting. 
 

6. Update on Remembrance Day.  Booklets on the service men have now been printed and the 
service sheets produced.  A request for Route du Couture to be closed to traffic for the 
duration of the service will be made. 

 
7. Website Report. User numbers are still increasing with many return users. 

 

8. Hedge and Streams inspections have been carried out for the year with the majority being 
successfully completed.  Letters have been sent to those where issues have arisen. 

 

9. Waste meeting report.  After the first four weeks of the new waste strategy, 200 tonnes of 
food waste has been collected, black bags are down and an extra 55 tonnes of blue/white 
bag recycling has been collected.  A decision is to be made for reflective stickers to be used 
on the black food caddies and new stickers produced for uncollected bags.  Few complaints 
are now received about the glass collections. Amendments to charges and self-catering units 
is to be discussed in the States. The waste disposal site is to be commissioned by the end of 
October and handed to the States of Guernsey by the end of the year.  The green waste tip 
will be moving to Mont Cuet and Dog waste bins are being removed and replaced with 
general waste bins. 


